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Via Electronic and United States Mail


[bookmark: _GoBack]September 6, 2013 



Marguerite Friedlander, Administrative Law Judge 
Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission
1300 S. Evergreen Park Dr. S.W.
P.O. Box 47250 
Olympia, Washington  98504-7250

RE:	In the Matter of the Petition of PUGET SOUND ENERGY, INC. For an Accounting Order Authorizing Accounting Treatment Related to Payments for Major Maintenance Activities, Docket UE-130583 
Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission v. Puget Sound Energy, Inc., Docket UE-130617 (PCORC)
In the Matter of the Petition of PUGET SOUND ENERGY, INC. For an Accounting Order Authorizing Accounting the Sale of the Water Rights and Associated Assets of the Electron Hydroelectric Project in Accordance with WAC 480-143 and RCW 80., Docket UE-131099 

In the Matter of the Application of PUGET SOUND ENERGY, INC., for an Order Authorizing the Sale of Interests in the Development Assets Required for the Construction and Operation of Phase II of the Lower Snake River Wind Facility, Docket UE-131230

Dear ALJ Friedlander:  

This letter is sent on behalf of all parties to these dockets: Commission Staff, Puget Sound Energy, Inc., Public Counsel and ICNU.  The parties held settlement discussions yesterday, and were able to reach a settlement of the above consolidated dockets.  The parties understand any such settlement is subject to Commission approval.  

It is our intent to file a settlement agreement and supporting documents as soon as possible, and hopefully on or before September 16, 2013.  The parties have agreed that the effective date on the tariff resulting from the settlement will be November 1, 2013, which necessitates a Commission order prior to that date.  Accordingly, the parties request the Commission suspend the remaining procedural schedule, but please retain the hearing dates for hearing on the settlement, unless an earlier date is available.  This schedule suspension would apply to responses to PSE’s motion to strike, which otherwise would be due today.  If the Commission approves the settlement, it would not need to address the Company’s motions to strike.  If the Commission does not approve the settlement, the Commission could set a new schedule for responding to the motions to strike.

Counsel for each party has reviewed this letter and has authorized me to send this letter to the Commission on their client’s behalf.  Thank you.

Sincerely,


DONALD T. TROTTER 
Assistant Attorney General 
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cc:  Parties
